
eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of July 14, 2020
Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE Dave Shukla dave.shukla

@gmail.com
The current occupant of the Executive Branch 
commuted the sentence of Roger Stone, convicted of 
lying to Congress *about the President's ties to 
Russia*, as this so-called President has sat on 
information, for over a year, of Russian bounties paid 
to the Taliban to kill American Troops. In fact, the 
current Republican Administration has brought us 
much closer to Putin's Russia over the past year, 
including in our similarly dismal performance on 
slowing the spread of COVID-19. 

At which point are we citizens, or apparatchiks to 
capital? Asking for a friend before you get to uttering 
aloud the words:

"...indivisible, with Liberty and Justice for all."

7/14/2020

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE david Willy mubeenchonl
ine@gmail.c
om

<a href="http://70-774-exam-
dumps.blogspot.com/2020/07/benefits-associated-
with-it.html">http://70-774-exam-
dumps.blogspot.com/2020/07/benefits-associated-
with-it.html</a><br>
<a href="http://70-774-exam-
dumps.blogspot.com/2020/07/benefits-of-cisco-
certification-online.html">http://70-774-exam-
dumps.blogspot.com/2020/07/benefits-of-cisco-
certification-online.html</a><br>
<a href="http://70-774-exam-
dumps.blogspot.com/2020/07/apple-certifications-
programs.html">http://70-774-exam-
dumps.blogspot.com/2020/07/apple-certifications-
programs.html</a>

7/11/2020
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CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
VIA TELECONFERENCE 
PURSUANT TO 
EXECUTIVE ORDER N-29-
20 ISSUED BY 
GOVERNOR GAVIN 
NEWSOM

Linda Scholl lscholl2011
@gmail.com

VIOLATION OF THE LAND USE PLAN
All of the plans in Agenda items 19 and 26 seem to 
violate the Land Use Plan that was approved in Dec 
2019, with respect to land use, building heights and 
density.  Changing definitions in the zoning code after 
the plan has been approved and those changes in 
turn changing the LUE implementation is a violation of 
public trust.
 
People that purchased their homes made those 
decisions based on many factors, but zoning is an 
important facet of that decision.  We passed a Land 
Use Plan in Dec 2019 that restricted building heights 
in the suburbs to 2 stories (with exceptions).  Density 
bonuses that come with laws passed (example â€“ 
AB1763) allow 3 stories to be added. City staff is 
suggesting adding additional incentives.  This violates 
our Land Use Plan. 

7/14/2020

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
VIA TELECONFERENCE 
PURSUANT TO 
EXECUTIVE ORDER N-29-
20 ISSUED BY 
GOVERNOR GAVIN 
NEWSOM

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

I  read N-29-20. The governing body isn't making 
every effort to create transparency by allowing more 
public comments. I recommend that all ecomments 
be read out loud. Teleconference opportunities are 
limited and the public does not understand this as a 
common method of communication. The lack of "live" 
public comment at video meetings does imply that the 
body does not want public comments, transparency, 
community input or external analytical review of 
agenda items. This is not civil, especially during a 
pandemic and racial disparities. Please consider 
more civic engagement by reading ecomments. 

7/13/2020
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CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
VIA TELECONFERENCE 
PURSUANT TO 
EXECUTIVE ORDER N-29-
20 ISSUED BY 
GOVERNOR GAVIN 
NEWSOM

Michelle Baker michellebake
r199@gmail.
com

Again, constituents ask why the mayor wonâ€™t do 
video meetings?

7/12/2020

1. (20-0643) 
Recommendation to 
approve the minutes for the 
City Council meeting of 
Tuesday, June 23, 2020.

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

For convenience i would recommend that a link to the 
referred minutes be provided herein for public 
viewing. It makes sense, then the public can easily 
make comment here. 

7/13/2020
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2. (20-0644) 
Recommendation to refer to 
City Attorney damage 
claims received between 
June 29, 2020 and July 6, 
2020.

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

Am I suppose to know what this is? What damage 
claims?. The link has no information. Please email 
details to officialcharlieemail@gmail.com

7/13/2020

6. (20-0648) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute all 
documents necessary to 
amend Contract No. 33751 
with Ganahl Lumber 
Company, of Anaheim, CA, 
for furnishing and delivering 
as-needed lumber, 
equipment, and related 
material, to increase the 
contract amount by 
$300,000, inclusive of 
$50,000 from an interim 
contract and $250,000 in 
new authority, for a revised 
total contract amount not to 
exceed $920,000, and 
extend the term of the

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

ALL CITY CONTRACTS SHOULD BE REDUCED AS 
YOU'RE NOT EARNING AS MUCH AS BEFORE. 
HAVEN'T YOU FOOLS EVER HEARD OF 
BUDGETING WITHIN YOUR MEANS?

7/13/2020
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7. (20-0649) 
Recommendation to adopt 
resolution authorizing City 
Manager, or designee, to 
execute a contract with 
Fastenal Company, of 
Winona, MN, for furnishing 
and delivering fasteners, 
miscellaneous hardware, 
and heating, ventilation, and 
air conditioning (HVAC) 
parts and supplies, on the 
same terms and conditions 
afforded to University of 
California, through Omnia 
Partners, formerly National 
IPA, in an annual amount of 
$225,000, with a 10 percent 
contingency of $22,500, for 
a total annual contract

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

ALL CITY CONTRACTS SHOULD BE 
RENEGOTIATED AND REDUCED, NOT 
INCREASED. IF YOU HADN'T NOTICED, WE HAVE 
LOST MUCH OF OUR CITY'S INCOME. FOOLS.

7/13/2020

8. (20-0650) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute all 
documents necessary to 
amend Contract No. 33519 
with Walters Wholesale 
Electric Company, of Long 
Beach, CA, for furnishing 
and delivering as-needed 
electrical supplies, to 
increase the contract 
amount by $300,000, 
inclusive of $50,000 from an 
interim contract and 
$250,000 in new authority, 
for a revised total contract 
amount not to exceed 
$1,663,000, and extend the 
contract to December 31,

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

REDUCE ALL CITY CONTRACTS, NOT INCREASE 
THEM. THIS IS NO TIME FOR BUSINESS AS 
USUAL.

7/13/2020
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9. (20-0651) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute all 
documents necessary to 
amend Contract No. 34032 
with Specialized Elevator 
Service, formerly Ascent 
Elevator Services, Inc., of 
Santa Fe Springs, CA, for 
providing elevator repair 
and maintenance services, 
to increase the contract 
amount by $155,000, 
inclusive of $90,000 from an 
interim contract and 
$65,000 in new authority, for 
a revised total contract 
amount not to exceed 
$995,000, and extend the

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

REDUCE ALL CITY CONTRACTS, NOT INCREASE 
THEM. THIS IS NO TIME FOR BUSINESS AS 
USUAL.

7/13/2020

10. (20-0652) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute all 
documents necessary to 
amend Contract No. 33664 
with Ferguson US Holdings, 
Inc., formerly Ferguson 
Enterprises Inc., of Pomona, 
CA, for furnishing and 
delivering as-needed 
plumbing supplies, to 
increase the contract 
amount by $641,500, 
inclusive of $516,500 from 
an interim contract and 
$125,000 in new authority, 
for a revised total contract 
amount not to exceed 
$3,671,500, and extend the

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

REDUCE ALL CITY CONTRACTS, NOT INCREASE 
THEM. THIS IS NO TIME FOR BUSINESS AS 
USUAL.

7/13/2020
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13. (20-0655) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute an 
agreement, and any 
subsequent amendments, 
with the Los Angeles 
Network for Enhanced 
Services (LANES), to 
provide electronic health 
information data exchange, 
for a period of two years, 
with the option to renew for 
three additional one-year 
periods, with agreement 
from both parties.  
(Citywide)

Dave Shukla dave.shukla
@gmail.com

I want to be very clear.  I support this particular item, 
and the LANES system.  We have already seen 
health information data exchange be a practical 
bottleneck for covid-19 response, particularly testing 
and contact tracing, in other jurisdictions.
 
That is not at issue.  I am in full agreement with the 
recommendation and staff report submitted by 
Director Collopy.

The issue is that we need a Chief Public Data Officer, 
housed in the City Auditor's Office, as matter of 
institutional fidelity.  If we are to take seriously the 
Equity Mandate coming out of the Framework for 
Reconciliation process, we need an office with staffing 
conversant with the California Consumer Data Privacy 
Act, HIPPA, Proposition 65, and indeed the full set of 
laws/ordinance/regulations/statutes that govern public 
data gathering, use, sharing, and records-keeping. 

I remind the council that we have already seen pro-
forma assent to Consent Items on the agenda be a 
problem. 

Please start thinking proactively.

7/14/2020

14. (20-0656) 
Recommendation to adopt 
resolution establishing an 
annual special tax of $0.14 
per square-foot for 
Community Facilities District 
No. 2007-2 for commercial 
properties in Belmont Shore 
for Fiscal Year 2021, and 
authorizing the Los Angeles 
County Auditor-Controller to 
be included on the 2020-21 
Secured Tax Roll.  (District 
3)

Dave Shukla dave.shukla
@gmail.com

How much of this tax - 10% - is going to fund equity 
programs in the City?

If that is not part of the design, why does this City 
subsidize cheaper parking in richer areas?  

Seems like it perpetuates systemic inequality and all 
that noise...

7/14/2020
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16. (20-0658) 
Recommendation to request 
City Attorney to prepare an 
ordinance establishing the 
weight limit on The Toledo 
Bridges not to exceed 19 
tons.  (District 3)

Dave Shukla dave.shukla
@gmail.com

Support, wish the restriction was 16 tons. 7/14/2020

PUBLIC COMMENT: Michelle Baker michellebake
r199@gmail.
com

Gov Newsom signed an executive order to allow local 
government to extend the rent eviction ban until Sep 
30.  You did not take action last week.  33% of people 
did not make their housing payments last month. LB 
has a 22% unemployment rate. Many of my friends 
cannot pay their full rent, especially if the $600 
unemployment ends this month. Do the right thing. 
https://lbpost.com/news/city-leaders-hold-off-on-
extending-eviction-moratorium-for-now

7/12/2020
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18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

Cory Allen corynlb@gm
ail.com

Dear Mayor and  Members of the Council, 

My name is Cory Allen, and I am a resident of the 4th 
District and a Board Member of Long Beach's 
International City Theatre. I am writing in support of 
Agenda Item 18 to approve the CARES Funding. 
Specifically, the 1.8 Million dedicated to the Arts. It 
goes without saying that the Coronavirus has 
devastatingly hit our entire economy. However, I did 
want to highlight the particular challenges facing live 
theatre. As a local company, we employe over 200 
individuals both on stage and behind the scenes. We 
are one of the only arts organizations in the city that 
contracts with unions to ensure that our actors and 
stage production crews are represented and provided 
a living wage. I urge you to pass this item and keep a 
critical focus on the arts, particularly live theatre, as it 
as been something our nation and our world have 
turned to in times of need for healing and motivation 
for brighter days ahead.

7/14/2020

18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

Jan Zolin fjgolfing@aol
.com

As a long term resident of Long Beach,  former Long 
Beach City Council member representing the #rd 
District and current President of Musical Theater 
West I would first of all like to thank you for your past 
support for the arts groups in the City.  I am writing 
today to ask you to vote "Yes" on the proposed 
allocation of CARES funding to insure the survival of 
the arts, and in particularly MTW,  which is so badly 
needed during these challenging times. 

7/14/2020
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18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

Marnos  Lelesi mlelesi@gm
ail.com

Thank you to the Mayor, City Council members, and 
city staff for your past support of the arts.  I am 
requesting that you support the proposed allocation of 
CARES funding for survival of the arts, especially 
during this pandemic.   As a member of the Board of 
Directors of Musical Theatre West for over 20 years, I 
believe that the arts is a very important part of a 
community.  

7/14/2020

18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

Jan Hower janb.hower@
gmail.com

Dear Mayor and City Council,
My name is Jan Hower and I am the President of 
Long Beach Camerata Singers.  I want to offer my 
whole-hearted thanks for the support being offered to 
arts organizations during the COVID crisis.  I am 
writing today to ask you to please support the 
proposed allocation of CARES funding to ensure the 
survival of Long Beach Camerata Singers and other 
major arts organizations in our city.  We need your 
support desperately at this time, as all of our program 
income has been disrupted, and our fundraising is 
also materially diminished.  

As the professional level choral organization serving 
the city and the artistic partner of the Long Beach 
Symphony and Musica Angelica, it is important for us 
to be able to resume operations when conditions 
allow.  Your continued assistance will allow us to do 
that.  Choral music has a unique ability to tap the 
emotions of the listener.  We are the storytellers of 
Long Beach.  

Thank you for your support and consideration.

Jan

7/14/2020
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18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

David 
Hancock

longbeach@
apost.us

I am a board member and supporter of the Long 
Beach Symphony Association.  I would like to thank 
the Mayor, City Council members, and city staff for 
their support of the arts.  The arts create an 
irreplaceable quality of life for residents and visitors of 
Long Beach.  In this time of the pandemic, the viability 
of arts organizations is increasingly threatened, which 
the need for their products and services has never 
been greater.  Please support the proposed allocation 
of CARES funding to ensure the survival of the arts in 
Long Beach.
Respectfully,
David Hancock

7/14/2020

18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

Gail Meredith gail.l.meredit
h@gmail.co
m

Good Day, Â My thanks to the Mayor, City Council 
members and city staff for your continued support of 
the Arts.Â  I am a member of the Musical Theatre 
West Board of Directors.Â  We have to support our 
local arts.Â  It is simple.Â  Otherwise, there are no 
arts.Â  We won't be able to continue to bring joy and 
education into the lives of our community.

Please support the proposed allocation of CARES 
funding to ensure the survival of the arts in Long 
Beach.

7/14/2020
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18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

Jessica Ponce jessica@ictlo
ngbeach.org

I am an employee of International City Theatre and I 
appreciate the support of our city's legislators in 
regards to arts programming. The arts is such an 
impactful area for both youth and adults; not only in 
opening one's eyes to career possibilities, but also as 
a form of relaxation or stress relief. Our theatre has 
been closed since the Stay At Home city mandate, 
meaning we've been without revenue to fund our six 
education programs targeting underserved youth, 
families, and seniors in our community. During this 
time of heightened stress, loneliness, and depression; 
arts programs are crucial to help the community find 
relief. Please support agenda item #18, in funding the 
arts. The recovery of our community depends on it.

7/13/2020

18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

caryn desai caryn@ictlon
gbeach.org

International City Theatre is celebrating its 35th 
anniversary of serving our diverse community with 6 
education programs that reach every age and 
demographic in every district and 5 main stage 
productions that bring our diverse community together 
under one roof to better understand our shared 
humanity.  Theatre supports a more educated and 
harmonious society.  City Council unanimously named 
ICT the resident professional theatre company of this 
city in 1999 and it is a privilege to serve Long Beach.  
ICT is grateful to the Mayor and Council for their 
understanding and appreciation of the arts and what it 
does for our youth, our families and the further 
development and market appeal of our city.   We urge 
you to support Item #18 related to the CARES Act 
budget allocating $1.5 million to the arts.  You can 
make a difference to ensuring a future and access for 
the arts  for all.  Your consideration and support are 
needed and appreciated.  caryn desai, Artistic 
Director/Producer of ICT

7/13/2020
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18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

Lou Altman laltman@lbin
solvency.co
m

I work in Long Beach.  Before I worked remotely, I 
used to eat at least 4 times a week in a Long Beach 
restaurant, and I plan to resume that practice soon.

I am a Board Member and supporter of International 
City Theatre.  I know that the Long Beach City 
Council has supported ICT and the arts for many 
years, and I am one of the beneficiaries.  I ask that 
the City Council support Item #18 allocating $1.5 
million for the arts.  Although ICT is a non-profit, it is a 
business, and the shutdown has affected ICT as 
much as any business in Long Beach.

As you probably know, ICT provides work for about 
225 staff, artists, and teachers annually.  ICT has six 
education programs that serve every district in the 
city.  ICT was named the Cityâ€™s resident 
professional theatre company in 1999.  ICT is an 
award-winning company (more than 400 professional 
awards).  ICT is a shining example of what's great 
about Long Beach.

Please support ICT and the Arts in Long Beach.

Lou Altman

7/13/2020

18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

Details are not included. I recommend that a great 
portion of this fund keep people alive, fed and housed 
during this Pandemic that may continue up to 2 years 
before vaccine is made avail. to general public. 
Testing benefits tracking numbers but it doesn't keep 
people alive. Over testing so you can safely go to a 
party. People with no symptoms are testing. This is a 
waste of Cares budget. Businesses should be closed. 
Providing funding so that they can stay open is a 
problem with spreading. Wasting funds on Al Fresca 
dining is negligent when tenants can't pay rent. 
Again...keep process people alive under roofs. 
Increase in death and homelessness shows failure to 
address the humanitarian side of this crisis. Sprucing 
up streets and development projects shows 
negligence and disregard to human life. 

7/13/2020
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18. (20-0660) 
Recommendation to review 
a report on Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic 
Security Act (CARES Act) 
funding and potential uses 
and provide input and policy 

 direction; and 
 
Approve State CARES Act 
related budget appropriation 
adjustments for Fiscal Year 
2020 across various 
departments and funds in 
accordance with existing 
City Council policy.  
(Citywide)

Margaret 
Smith

mfarwellsmit
h@gmail.co
m

Mayor Garcia, City Council Members and City Staff:

Thank you so much for your continued support of the 
arts throughout Long Beach. I know you understand 
how important the arts are to our entire community, 
on so many different levels. 

As a long time supporter of the arts in Long Beach, 
including serving on the Long Beach Symphony 
(â€œLBSOâ€ ) Board of Directors for the past 11 
years, I ask for your support of Item #18 on the 7/14 
Council agenda, which proposes the allocation of 
CARES Act funding to various Long Beach arts 
organizations, including LBSO. This will help many of 
these organizations survive in these challenging 
times. The arts need support in general - but now 
more than ever - due to the effects of the pandemic.

Thank you so much for your consideration of this 
important opportunity. 

Gratefully,

Margaret Smith

Third District Resident

7/11/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Vicky Najera dnv031@gm
ail.com

Please vote No on approving these zoning changes 
that will enable multiple transitional housing and safe 
parking centers to be built across Long Beach. We 
need mental health centers and drug facilities to really 
help and make a difference. Address the real problem 
and stop wasting tax payer money. 

7/14/2020
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19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Peggy Lelesi pkelesi@yah
oo.com

Please vote no. Not requiring an environmental 
impact report is unfair to the citizens of Long Beach. 
No project should be exempt simply to make it easier 
for developers to bulldoze ahead with these projects 
that are unwanted by the residents and likely not 
appropriate for the areas affected. The only winners 
are the developers.
Please vote no on #19.

7/14/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
(Zoning Ordinance) to: (1) 
repeal Title 21.60, Division 
IV - Voluntary Incentive 
Program to Create Housing 
for Very Low- and Low-
Income Households, and (2) 
Adopt a new Citywide 
mandatory incentive-based 
I l i H i

Linda Scholl lscholl2011
@gmail.com

Re THE LAND USE PLAN
All of the plans in Agenda items 19 and 26 seem to 
violate the Land Use Plan that was approved in Dec 
2019, with respect to land use, building heights and 
density.  Changing definitions in the zoning code after 
the plan has been approved and those changes in 
turn changing the LUE implementation is a violation of 
public trust.
 
People that purchased their homes made those 
decisions based on many factors, but zoning is an 
important facet of that decision.  We passed a Land 
Use Plan in Dec 2019 that restricted building heights 
in the suburbs to 2 stories (with exceptions).  Density 
bonuses that come with laws passed (example â€“ 
AB1763) allow 3 stories to be added. City staff is 
suggesting adding additional incentives.  This violates 
our Land Use Plan.  Creating developments that are 
multi-story, high density and exclusively low income 
housing, and placing them into suburbs has the 
potential for devastating effects in the surrounding 
neighborhood.  

7/14/2020
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Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received
19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
(Zoning Ordinance) to: (1) 
repeal Title 21.60, Division 
IV - Voluntary Incentive 
Program to Create Housing 
for Very Low- and Low-
Income Households, and (2) 
Adopt a new Citywide 
mandatory incentive-based 
I l i H i

Dave Shukla dave.shukla
@gmail.com

1. Target all rental inclusionary units to very low 
income families.
     -  at least 11% of all project units, city-wide
     -  simplify City's proposed formula according to 
greatest need / greatest impact assessment
 
2. Ensure no displacement through a "No Net Loss" 
Requirement
     -  establish a No Net Loss and Net Gain 
requirement on new developments across the city
     -  this is a proven best practice that can be 
implemented on a per project basis
     -  require new developments to replace existing 
units that are currently occupied by affordable to 
lower income households

3. Adopt a Citywide Mandatory Inclusionary Housing 
Policy to address the legacy of racist housing policies
     - drop the "non-mandatory, incentives-based 
approach" to Area 2
     - require that all new projects that include 
dwellings in the city contribute to the stock of 
affordable housing in LB

4. Require All HOA's and NOA's to remove racially 
restrictive language from their covenants or 
agreements.

7/14/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Guy 
Pakenham

guypak@hot
mail.com

I strongly disagree with the re zoning laws that will 
pave the way for low income housing and homeless 
housing as it will turn good areas into crime ridden 
areas that are unsafe for our children and ruin 
property values. Our property tax rates climb each 
year and these new laws would be a disaster. Do not 
turn Long Beach into a "San Francisco" or "Seattle". 
Give homeless people drug and alcohol rehabilitation 
and enforce current laws.

7/14/2020
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Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received
19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Margaret 
Drazil

3lizardsbm@
gmail.com

I am a resident of Long Beach.  I live in district 5.  I 
would like to ask Councilman Mungo to vote no on 
the â€œInclusionary Housing Planâ€  which is item 
#19 on the agenda today.  This plan is discriminatory 
and not inclusionary because it restricts the 
mandatory requirement for affordable housing units to 
developments within Central Long Beach (Area 1) 
only.  This is segregation.  The mandatory 
requirements for affordable housing units should be 
required city-wide.  And the requirement should be 
enacted immediately at the 12% level.  The five year 
phase in approach takes too long to get our residents 
the housing they need.  We need it now.  Please vote 
for Long Beach residents needs and not developers 
profits.

Thank you.

7/14/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Mark 
Chenevey

modus_oper
andu@yahoo
.com

As a District 2 constituent, I would like to ask 
Councilmember Pearce and all other councilmembers 
to vote no today's Agenda Item 19 the 
â€œInclusionary Housing Plan".   Because this plan 
restricts the mandatory requirement for affordable 
housing units to developments only within Central 
Long Beach (Area 1), this plan is discriminatory and 
not inclusionary.   The mandatory requirements for 
affordable housing units should be required city-wide, 
otherwise this plan will result in further segregation 
within the city based on race, class, and income.  
Additionally, a city-wide requirement should be 
enacted immediately at the 12% level.  A five year 
phase in approach will not provide our residents with 
the housing they immediately need.  Please vote No 
and rewrite this plan so it applies to the entire 
community of Long Beach and not just one area of 
the city.  Thank you.

7/14/2020

071420eCommentsReport.xlsx Page 17 of 43 Printed:  7/14/20  4:23 P.M.     
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Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received
19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

GLennis Dolce glennisd@m
ac.com

No changes to to Zoning until after City Council can 
have proper outreach and can resume public council 
meetings to ensure the Public's understanding and 
participation in these matters. Vote no. 

7/14/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Richard  Noble rknoble123@
verizon.net

Item 19 is a handout to developers and a slap to the 
lower density housing areas of the city. Many of the 
people who now lives in the less densly populated 
areas one lived in the more dense areas and moved 
when it was possible in their lives for quality of life 
issues. Shoehorning low income residents into areas 
far from the resources available downtown is just  
wrong. I oppose item 26 

7/14/2020
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Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received
19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
(Zoning Ordinance) to: (1) 

l Titl 21 60 Di i i

CR Wynne crwjk960@g
mail.com

I am a lifelong Long Beach resident.  I live in District 
7, I have lived in District 3, 4, 5.  I urge you to reject 
the Inclusionary Housing Plan.  It is not inclusionary, it 
is exclusionary and amounts to segregation.  It is not 
"city-wide" it only requires mandatory inclusionary 
housing for very low income, low income, and 
moderate income residents in Area 1 which is 
basically Central Long Beach.  The rest of the City will 
not have a requirement.  This plan says it is okay to 
segregate very low income, low income, and 
moderate income residents to "certain designated 
locations" in the City of Long Beach.  That is not 
equitable.  It is discriminatory.  I also disagree with the 
phased approach to the %ages.  The residents of 
Long Beach need affordable housing now.  Not in five 
years.  We need inclusionary housing development 
requirements City-wide.  The plan puts developers 
profits before residents needs.  I urge you to reject 
the plan.  I urge you to vote for the residents of LB.

7/14/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Padric 
Gleason 
Gonzales

padric.gleaso
n@gmail.co
m

My name is Padric Gleason Gonzales. I live in 
downtown Long Beach. I'm well aware of the privilege 
of living in a multi-tenanted building with fantastic 
amenities, located adjacent to a Metro train station. 
I'm also well aware that this convenience is not 
affordable for many of my neighbors. Please support 
this inclusionary housing program to encourage 
diversity of incomes in downtown LB and to facilitate 
social mobility in Downtown and Midtown Long 
Beach. The solution to gentrification is mandatory 
inclusionary housing.

7/13/2020
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Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received
19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Ann Garth anngarth8@
gmail.com

I support affordable, mixed-income housing 7/13/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Gary Shelton mrgshelton@
gmail.com

Low income housing advocates have been working 
toward this inclusionary opportunity for 20+ years. 
The time has come. Now the bulk of the housing 
which would have been affected has been created, 
will not be touched by this item. Yet, much has been 
accomplished by the do-nothing councils of the past. 
This council can make the change, vacant as it may 
be, but necessary as it is. Your vote is necessary this 
evening to at long last create inclusionary housing, so 
truly needed by generations to come.

7/13/2020
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Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received
19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Grace 
Lorentzen

gracelorentz
en@netscap
e.net

Please amend to may 25% affordable, and include 
the entire city.

7/13/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
(Zoning Ordinance) to: (1) 
repeal Title 21.60, Division 
IV - Voluntary Incentive 
Program to Create Housing 
for Very Low- and Low-
Income Households, and (2) 

Sandra Kroll sdkroll10@g
mail.com

Inclusionary zoning: AT LAST - Yea!
However . . .
At a time when the City is finally trying to tackle the 
problem of systemic racism, this recommendation 
offers a glaring example of how racism gets built into 
a system, over and over.  The proposed ordinance is 
restricted to a specified area of the city, an area with a 
high concentration of poverty, and that translates into 
a preponderance of People of Color.  We know that 
the entire city is in need of affordable housing.  The 
chosen area's history of residential construction is a 
weak excuse for further cementing a pattern of racial 
exclusion.
Two other problems are written into the proposal:
- The percentage needs to be set much higher in 
order to have an impact: 25% offers relief to a much 
more meaningful number of our residents.
- The in-lieu alternative should NOT be offered.  At 
the least, it should equal the cost of actually 
producing a housing unit.  Less than that indicates 
that YOU ARE NOT SERIOUS about this measure.

7/13/2020
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19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Naida Tushnet naidatushnet
62@verizon.
net

Inclusionary housing is an important policy for 
addressing the housing disparities in Long Beach. 
Those disparities create a burden on seniors, who live 
on fixed incomes; people of color, who do not have 
generational wealth to draw and so rely fully on 
income for housing needs; lower wage earners, 
whose incomes have not risen in line with costs; and 
single parent families, who must rely on one income 
for all expenses. However, incentives are probably 
not sufficient for accomplishing the goal of "everyone 
in." Mandates--and the same mandates throughout 
the city--are essential. The Senior Citizens' Advisory 
Commission is on record in support of the same 
mandates (or incentives) throughout the city. 
Establishing different incentives or mandates further 
segregates our community. 

7/13/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

Several years ago I recall a special committee was 
developed to create housing equity. What happened? 
Inclusionary requirements for new development was 
proposed in the textbook style document. It's taking 
this many years still? What a waste of man hours and 
community time invested in writing that document. 
Honestly even if this went through it would only put a 
dent in the affordable (or not so affordable) housing 
demand. What are you waiting for? Had this gone 
through a few years ago more people would have a 
roof during this pandemic. This is a small ask. Get on 
it. Put a small dent in it. 

7/13/2020
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19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

The LUE is decided. It should not be changed now in 
such a licentious manner. What you are doing is 
words not deeds. It's obvious this city clowncil has not 
bothered to note that DENSITY is a distinct cause of 
added COVID-19 disease and death. We don't need 
more density; we need less. Thanks for making 
downtown a centre of disease. Don't do it to the 
balance of the city, no matter how much money 
developers are padding your pockets. You will be 
sued. And as usual, you will lose.

7/13/2020

19. (20-0526) 
Recommendation to find 
that the project is within the 
scope of the previously 
certified Program 
Environmental Impact 
Report prepared for the 
General Plan Land Use 
Element update EIR 03-16, 
SCH NO. 2015051054, that 
no further environmental 
analysis is needed, and that 
the project is categorically 
exempt pursuant to Section 
15061(b)(3) of the State 

 CEQA Guidelines; and 
 
Request City Attorney to 
prepare an ordinance 
amending Title 21 of the

Pamela Cole golfangel@a
ol.com

Low income housing might work for people who have 
live d and worked in LB 
For at least 5 years.

I don't believe we should have to house every 
homeless person who happen to enjoy a water view 
and sunshine most mornings.

We can not afford to spend the money you are 
proposing on homeless

7/12/2020
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20. (20-0661) 
Recommendation to adopt 
resolution authorizing the 
submission of an application 
to the California State 
Department of Housing and 
Community Development for 
up to $13,350,000 in loan 
and grant funds available 
through the Transit-Oriented 
Development Housing 

 Program; and
 
Authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute all 
documents and agreements 
necessary to apply for and 
utilize these funds for the 
construction of the 
affordable senior housing

Dave Shukla dave.shukla
@gmail.com

Hello, I want to go on record with my support and 
appreciation of this item as written.

I have tracked this process closely over the past two 
years.  The City of Long Beach almost made a 
mistake by considering a different development 
group, one responsible for the sham and wasted 
opportunity of the ABC Center at 127 W. 7th St.

I am very grateful that the City chose a much more 
suitable and respected partner for building affordable 
housing across the street from my high school.  There 
is clearly a need there still.

Moreover, being one block off from Atlantic and PCH 
is very much where we want more Transit-Oriented 
Development. 

Thank you for your support on this item.

7/14/2020

20. (20-0661) 
Recommendation to adopt 
resolution authorizing the 
submission of an application 
to the California State 
Department of Housing and 
Community Development for 
up to $13,350,000 in loan 
and grant funds available 
through the Transit-Oriented 
Development Housing 

 Program; and
 
Authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute all 
documents and agreements 
necessary to apply for and 
utilize these funds for the 
construction of the 
affordable senior housing

Ian Patton ispatton@ya
hoo.com

there are more coyote sightings in Long Beach than 
cyclist sightings.  now the scooters are gone, too.  NO 
ONE is using the bike lanes.  road diets suck.  
everyone hates them.  

7/14/2020
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20. (20-0661) 
Recommendation to adopt 
resolution authorizing the 
submission of an application 
to the California State 
Department of Housing and 
Community Development for 
up to $13,350,000 in loan 
and grant funds available 
through the Transit-Oriented 
Development Housing 

 Program; and
 
Authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute all 
documents and agreements 
necessary to apply for and 
utilize these funds for the 
construction of the 
affordable senior housing

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

During the current long term crisis climate, can this 
application be tweaked to be for a more meaningful 
purpose outside of a infrastructure development 
project? For now, can we ask to have these funds to 
serve seniors and low income people to finance them 
during pandemic lock down and to keep them in their 
current homes. I don't know the grant restrictions. It's 
not provided here. I think development projects 
should pause and all funds be reallocated to assist 
residents during pandemic hardships. May be this 
grant will work with us? Ask. 

7/13/2020

20. (20-0661) 
Recommendation to adopt 
resolution authorizing the 
submission of an application 
to the California State 
Department of Housing and 
Community Development for 
up to $13,350,000 in loan 
and grant funds available 
through the Transit-Oriented 
Development Housing 

 Program; and
 
Authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute all 
documents and agreements 
necessary to apply for and 
utilize these funds for the 
construction of the 
affordable senior housing

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

NO. NO. NO. NO MORE DENSITY. DON'T GIVE 
THIS THE COLOR OF "SENIOR" "LOWER INCOME" 
BALONEY. EVERYONE KNOWS YOU WON'T 
ACTUALLY DO WHAT YOU SAY YOU WILL 
BECAUSE YOU NEVER HAVE. RECALL ROBERT 
GARCIA. FIRE TOM MODICA. FIRE ROBERT 
LUNA.

7/13/2020
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21. (20-0662) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute any 
and all documents 
necessary for a Lease with 
GCC LONG BEACH, LLC 
(Landlord), and the City of 
Long Beach (Tenant), for 
the use of the premises at 
2019 East Wardlow Road 
for the temporary location of 
Fire Station 9, for a period of 

 three years; 
 
Increase appropriations in 
the General Fund Group in 
the Fire Department by 

 $246,400; and 
 

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

The Fire Department and Police Department soak up 
too much of the City budget. To spend this large 
amount on a temporary station is inappropriate at this 
time while in a life threatening pandemic when a 
lottery is taking place for rent relief. This isn't business 
as per usual. Careful weeding back on projects so 
that funds may be allocated to pandemic related 
projects that are essential to human life is what I 
would expect. I think East Long Beach in District 5 will 
survive if a temporary station is not developed. We 
are in this together.

7/13/2020

21. (20-0662) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute any 
and all documents 
necessary for a Lease with 
GCC LONG BEACH, LLC 
(Landlord), and the City of 
Long Beach (Tenant), for 
the use of the premises at 
2019 East Wardlow Road 
for the temporary location of 
Fire Station 9, for a period of 

 three years; 
 
Increase appropriations in 
the General Fund Group in 
the Fire Department by 

 $246,400; and 
 

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

FIXING THE OLD FIRE STATION IS LESS COSTLY 
THAN RENTING A NEW ONE. JUST AS 
RESTORING THE OLD CITY HALL WOULD HAVE 
BEEN LESS COSTLY BUT NOT AS PRETTY FOR 
YOU GRIFTERS.

7/13/2020
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23. (20-0664) 
Recommendation to adopt 
resolution approving an 
exception to the 180-day 
waiting period for Public 
Agencies pursuant to 
Government Code 7522.56 
and 21224, to hire Ms. 
Cathy Pingol for a limited 
duration to work in the 
Financial Management 
Department.  (Citywide)

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

How much is Pingol going to make? What is her title. 
Explain her function? Why temporary? I don't know 
how anyone would want to make comment here with 
no information provided on agenda item? 

7/13/2020

24. (20-0665) 
Recommendation to receive 
and file a presentation 
regarding Long Beach 
Transit's relationship with 
the City and steps taken to 
address recent challenges, 
including the COVID-19 
pandemic.  (Citywide)

Dave Shukla dave.shukla
@gmail.com

Support, and very much look forward to this 
presentation. 

The Long Beach Alliance for Clean Energy is an 
equity-focused and science-based climate justice 
advocacy organization in town, and Transit-Oriented 
Development, particularly on the LA Metro model 
which includes Equity as part of its mission and policy 
platform, is a clear example of equity-based pathways 
for climate stabilization that are viable, desired, and 
necessary today.

Being from the town with the Red Cars, and the first 
line of the LA Metro system, we should of course uplift 
target policy outcomes that keep seniors, the 
disabled, low-income folks, those from disadvantaged 
neighborhoods or backgrounds, etc. within safe and 
healthy walking distance of public transit options.  

I grew up on KLON, top of the dial at 88.1 - living in 
NYC, Took the A Train everyday for years.  Every 
civilized society makes it easier for workers and 
residents to be actively mobile.  

TOD helps maintain and expand that.

7/14/2020
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24. (20-0665) 
Recommendation to receive 
and file a presentation 
regarding Long Beach 
Transit's relationship with 
the City and steps taken to 
address recent challenges, 
including the COVID-19 
pandemic.  (Citywide)

Colleen 
Bentley

coleybentley
@hotmail.co
m

As chair of the Long Beach Transit (LBT) Board of 
Directors, I want to emphasize the importance of LBT 
to our customers who still use our buses to get to 
work, medical appointments and other business, even 
in the midst of this pandemic. As you can see from 
CEO Ken McDonaldâ€™s presentation, our revenue 
has plummeted since customers must enter the bus 
through the rear door, and we are rarely able to 
collect fares. Our communication to customers and 
employees has been extensive, emphasizing safety 
above all. 

LBT has a significant economic impact, as shown on 
the slides, in both Los Angeles and Orange counties, 
in terms of employment and fiscal influence. We are 
thankful that the city supports LBT, its employees and 
customers during this extraordinary time. Thank you. 

7/14/2020

25. (20-0666) 
Recommendation to 
approve the City's Safe 
Streets Long Beach Plan, a 
policy document that lays 
out a framework of 
Keystone actions to guide 
the City in its efforts to 
eliminate traffic related 
fatalities and serious injuries 
by 2026.  (Citywide)

Linda Scholl lscholl2011
@gmail.com

I oppose approving the City's Safe Streets Long 
Beach Plan based on the following:

As a disabled American, road diets, which will result 
from the Safe Streets Policy, are hazardous to my 
health. The road obstructions installed to "protect" 
bike lanes are hazardous. The close proximity to 
traffic when exiting my car is hazardous. Having to 
cross over bike lanes with the possibility of bicyclists 
riding those lanes is hazardous. The implementation 
of Safe Street Policies are in violation of Federal 
American with Disabilities Act and State Unruh 
Disability laws.

There are many parking impacted areas in the city 
and Safe Streets will create fewer parking spaces and 
negatively impact the quality of life for Long Beach 
residents.

7/14/2020
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25. (20-0666) 
Recommendation to 
approve the City's Safe 
Streets Long Beach Plan, a 
policy document that lays 
out a framework of 
Keystone actions to guide 
the City in its efforts to 
eliminate traffic related 
fatalities and serious injuries 
by 2026.  (Citywide)

Merry Colvin veryveryvery
merry@gmail
.com

I would like to voice my concern over the continuation 
of â€œSafe Streets,â€  a plan which is not safe at all. I 
recently lost my business on Broadway due to the 
Broadway â€œRoad Dietâ€ : my customers no longer 
felt safe driving or parking on Broadway, and as a 
result my business dwindled to unsustainable levels 
and I had no choice but to close. The lanes are too 
narrow; the visibility is greatly reducedâ€”ironically, it 
is â€œvision zeroâ€ â€”for cars, bikes, and 
pedestrians alike. I had witnessed a number of car 
accidents, some of them involving bicycles and 
pedestrians. I have in my possession a petition with 
the signatures of over 1100 citizens who agree that 
the same taxpayers who are paying for this folly are 
also the ones put in jeopardy by it. I am afraid that 
Safe Streets/Vision Zero has become a feel-good 
public relations campaign that does not take into 
account the reality of keeping citizens safe.

Merry Colvin

7/14/2020

25. (20-0666) 
Recommendation to 
approve the City's Safe 
Streets Long Beach Plan, a 
policy document that lays 
out a framework of 
Keystone actions to guide 
the City in its efforts to 
eliminate traffic related 
fatalities and serious injuries 
by 2026.  (Citywide)

Janet West jayjay76511
@verizon.net

I oppose approving the City's Safe Streets Long 
Beach Plan based on the following:

As a disabled American, road diets, which will result 
from the Safe Streets Policy, are hazardous to my 
health. The road obstructions installed to "protect" 
bike lanes are hazardous. The close proximity to 
traffic when exiting my car is hazardous. Having to 
cross over bike lanes with the possibility of bicyclists 
riding those lanes is hazardous. The implementation 
of Safe Street Policies are in violation of Federal 
American with Disabilities Act and State Unruh 
Disability laws.

There are many parking impacted areas in the city 
and Safe Streets will create fewer parking spaces and 
negatively impact the quality of life for Long Beach 
residents. Denying them their right of "the pursuit of 
happiness" is in the Declaration of Independence, the 
preamble to the Constitution, and has been upheld by 
SCOTUS. 

If the real goal of this was zero accidents, then you'd 
have to keep people locked away at home. 

7/14/2020
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25. (20-0666) 
Recommendation to 
approve the City's Safe 
Streets Long Beach Plan, a 
policy document that lays 
out a framework of 
Keystone actions to guide 
the City in its efforts to 
eliminate traffic related 
fatalities and serious injuries 
by 2026.  (Citywide)

GLennis Dolce glennisd@m
ac.com

What?  Did you not already learn that the city does 
not like "road diets"? Dare to show the public what 
this really will mean. Show us the maps! Have public 
meetings on this. Stop trying to slip this stuff by while 
people are just trying to get by and preserve their 
health. Wait until after City Council can have proper 
outreach and can resume public council meetings to 
ensure the Public's understanding and participation in 
these matters. Vote no. 

7/14/2020

25. (20-0666) 
Recommendation to 
approve the City's Safe 
Streets Long Beach Plan, a 
policy document that lays 
out a framework of 
Keystone actions to guide 
the City in its efforts to 
eliminate traffic related 
fatalities and serious injuries 
by 2026.  (Citywide)

James 
Raschiella

plainspeak@
aol.com

" City management's agendizing memo acknowledges 
that action on the "Safe Streets" plan isn't time critical, 
meaning the Council could refer the issue to a 
Committee or invite public outreach...or simply 
approve it."

PLEASE REFER ISSUE TO A COMMITTEE OR 
INVITE PUBLIC OUTREACH.

7/14/2020
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25. (20-0666) 
Recommendation to 
approve the City's Safe 
Streets Long Beach Plan, a 
policy document that lays 
out a framework of 
Keystone actions to guide 
the City in its efforts to 
eliminate traffic related 
fatalities and serious injuries 
by 2026.  (Citywide)

Padric 
Gleason 
Gonzales

padric.gleaso
n@gmail.co
m

My name is Padric Gleason Gonzales. I live in 
downtown LB, in District 1. While this plan is several 
years too late, I write in SUPPORT of Long Beach's 
efforts toward Vision Zero. I do not own a vehicle. 
Reminder to all city councilors: many of your 
constituents rely on sidewalks and micromobility 
rather than motor vehicle. We should design our city 
to be as pedestrian-friendly as possible, which 
includes reducing car speeds, designing walkable 
neighborhoods, and investing in roadside 
infrastructure (tree canopy, seating, shade structures 
at bus stops, etc). Please support this measure to 
make our seats safer.

7/13/2020

25. (20-0666) 
Recommendation to 
approve the City's Safe 
Streets Long Beach Plan, a 
policy document that lays 
out a framework of 
Keystone actions to guide 
the City in its efforts to 
eliminate traffic related 
fatalities and serious injuries 
by 2026.  (Citywide)

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

Safer streets would mean less traffic stops by violent 
police officers who profile darker skinned drivers. I 
realize this item deals with physical infrastructure, but 
police play a role in that infrastructure and if we are 
talking about safety of human life then we need to 
consider police as a danger element within the 
structure. What developments can be made to reduce 
traffic stops that are racially charged? This danger is 
real. Are we ready for that conversation? 

7/13/2020
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25. (20-0666) 
Recommendation to 
approve the City's Safe 
Streets Long Beach Plan, a 
policy document that lays 
out a framework of 
Keystone actions to guide 
the City in its efforts to 
eliminate traffic related 
fatalities and serious injuries 
by 2026.  (Citywide)

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

NO. NO. NO. THIS IS YOUR WAY OF REDUCING 
PARKING - AGAIN - AND YOU WILL BE SUED. AND 
LOSE. BECAUSE LONG BEACH ALWAYS LOSES 
ITS LAWSUITS. WE NEED VIABLE PARKING 
IDEAS AND LBPARKING.COM HAS THEM. TAKE 
OFF YOUR BLINDERS AND PAY ATTENTION TO 
THE TALENT OF THE PUBLIC, WHICH IS MORE 
INFORMED THAN ANYONE AT CITY HALL. WE 
WILL RECALL ROBERT GARCIA, WE WILL HAVE 
ROBERT LUNA FIRED AND TOM MODICA AS 
WELL.

7/13/2020

25. (20-0666) 
Recommendation to 
approve the City's Safe 
Streets Long Beach Plan, a 
policy document that lays 
out a framework of 
Keystone actions to guide 
the City in its efforts to 
eliminate traffic related 
fatalities and serious injuries 
by 2026.  (Citywide)

Steve 
Gerhardt

steve@walkl
ongbeach.or
g

Walk Long Beach served on the technical advisory 
committee for the Safe Streets LB Plan, and is highly 
supportive of its approval.

While we are comfortable with the the policy 
document, the key to its success to improve mobility 
safety will be in the ongoing implementation. We want 
to see adequate funding in the City's budget to make 
mobility safety improvements and continued robust 
outreach.

We would like to request that a provision be added to 
the approval motion that ongoing and regular 
community outreach be ensured for Safe Streets, with 
annual reports back to Council. Quarterly community 
discussions should include lists of upcoming street 
repaving and roadway improvement projects to make 
sure that complete streets improvements are included 
whenever possible throughout the City.

Thank you to the City Council for its support, and to 
the Public Works and other City staff for bringing this 
item forward. We look forward to working with the City 
on its successful implementation.

7/11/2020
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ORDINANCES: Richard  Noble rknoble123@

verizon.net
Item 26 is a backhanded attempt to reintroduce the 
LUE. Here it is on the docket without any public 
outreach. I oppose this matter as presented by the 
City.

7/14/2020

26. (20-0585) 
Recommendation to declare 
ordinance amending the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
by amending Sections 
21.15.966, 21.15.2290, 
21.15.2795, 21.15.2810, 
21.15.2985, 21.15.3095, 
Table 31-1, Table 32-1, 
Table 33-2, and Table 34-1; 
by adding Sections 
21.15.1475, 21.15.2382, 
21.15.2793, 21.45.153, 
21.45.163, 21.51.278, 
21.52.238, and 21.52.269.1; 
and by repealing Section 
21.15.2475, all relating to 
interim housing, read and 
adopted as read.  (Citywide)

Vicky Najera dnv031@gm
ail.com

Long Beach went from having very few homeless 
people to being overwhelmed with a homeless 
population that is causing an influx of property crimes, 
theft, vandalism, and our children are no longer safe 
walking the streets alone, or being in our City parks. 
Long Beach residents don't even bother to call the 
police when their property is stolen by the homeless 
because the police do not do anything about it.   They 
say that their hands are tied due to Props 47 and 57. 
Quality of life in Long Beach has decreased because 
of the influx of homeless into Long Beach, and yet our 
taxes keep increasing. We have one of the highest 
sales taxes in this Country, and for what?  Our streets 
are a mess, and getting worse daily. Furthermore, 
there has been no public outreach to inform citizens, 
he have to find out through neighbors and scramble 
to understand the issue. Create drug rehab/mental 
health facilities to really help homeless in need 
instead of putting a bandaid over the real issue.  

7/14/2020
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26. (20-0585) 
Recommendation to declare 
ordinance amending the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
by amending Sections 
21.15.966, 21.15.2290, 
21.15.2795, 21.15.2810, 
21.15.2985, 21.15.3095, 
Table 31-1, Table 32-1, 
Table 33-2, and Table 34-1; 
by adding Sections 
21.15.1475, 21.15.2382, 
21.15.2793, 21.45.153, 
21.45.163, 21.51.278, 
21.52.238, and 21.52.269.1; 
and by repealing Section 
21.15.2475, all relating to 
interim housing, read and 
adopted as read.  (Citywide)

Peggy Lelesi pkelesi@yah
oo.com

Please vote no on #26. Changing zoning to 
accommodate Homeless installations does not solve 
the problem of drug abuse and rampant mental health 
issues in this sector of our community. The residents 
spoke out against increasing density during the Lue 
and the sentiment has not changed.  Opening the 
door to changing zoning goes against the wishes of 
the citizens and only benefits the developers. Please 
vote no on #26.

7/14/2020

26. (20-0585) 
Recommendation to declare 
ordinance amending the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
by amending Sections 
21.15.966, 21.15.2290, 
21.15.2795, 21.15.2810, 
21.15.2985, 21.15.3095, 
Table 31-1, Table 32-1, 
Table 33-2, and Table 34-1; 
by adding Sections 
21.15.1475, 21.15.2382, 
21.15.2793, 21.45.153, 
21.45.163, 21.51.278, 
21.52.238, and 21.52.269.1; 
and by repealing Section 
21.15.2475, all relating to 
interim housing, read and 
adopted as read.  (Citywide)

Linda Scholl lscholl2011
@gmail.com

VIOLATION OF THE LAND USE PLAN
All of the plans in Agenda items 19 and 26 seem to 
violate the Land Use Plan that was approved in Dec 
2019, with respect to land use, building heights and 
density.  Changing definitions in the zoning code after 
the plan has been approved and those changes in 
turn changing the LUE implementation is a violation of 
public trust.
 
People that purchased their homes made those 
decisions based on many factors, but zoning is an 
important facet of that decision.  We passed a Land 
Use Plan in Dec 2019 that restricted building heights 
in the suburbs to 2 stories (with exceptions).  Density 
bonuses that come with laws passed (example â€“ 
AB1763) allow 3 stories to be added. City staff is 
suggesting adding additional incentives.  This violates 
our Land Use Plan. 

7/14/2020
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26. (20-0585) 
Recommendation to declare 
ordinance amending the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
by amending Sections 
21.15.966, 21.15.2290, 
21.15.2795, 21.15.2810, 
21.15.2985, 21.15.3095, 
Table 31-1, Table 32-1, 
Table 33-2, and Table 34-1; 
by adding Sections 
21.15.1475, 21.15.2382, 
21.15.2793, 21.45.153, 
21.45.163, 21.51.278, 
21.52.238, and 21.52.269.1; 
and by repealing Section 
21.15.2475, all relating to 
interim housing, read and 
adopted as read.  (Citywide)

Guy 
Pakenham

guypak@hot
mail.com

I strongly disagree with the re zoning laws that will 
pave the way for low income housing and homeless 
housing as it will turn good areas into crime ridden 
areas that are unsafe for our children and ruin 
property values. Our property tax rates climb each 
year and these new laws would be a disaster. Do not 
turn Long Beach into a "San Francisco" or "Seattle". 
Give homeless people drug and alcohol rehabilitation 
and enforce current laws.

7/14/2020

26. (20-0585) 
Recommendation to declare 
ordinance amending the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
by amending Sections 
21.15.966, 21.15.2290, 
21.15.2795, 21.15.2810, 
21.15.2985, 21.15.3095, 
Table 31-1, Table 32-1, 
Table 33-2, and Table 34-1; 
by adding Sections 
21.15.1475, 21.15.2382, 
21.15.2793, 21.45.153, 
21.45.163, 21.51.278, 
21.52.238, and 21.52.269.1; 
and by repealing Section 
21.15.2475, all relating to 
interim housing, read and 
adopted as read.  (Citywide)

GLennis Dolce glennisd@m
ac.com

No changes to to Zoning until after City Council can 
have proper outreach and can resume public council 
meetings to ensure the Public's understanding and 
participation in these matters. Vote no. 

7/14/2020
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26. (20-0585) 
Recommendation to declare 
ordinance amending the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
by amending Sections 
21.15.966, 21.15.2290, 
21.15.2795, 21.15.2810, 
21.15.2985, 21.15.3095, 
Table 31-1, Table 32-1, 
Table 33-2, and Table 34-1; 
by adding Sections 
21.15.1475, 21.15.2382, 
21.15.2793, 21.45.153, 
21.45.163, 21.51.278, 
21.52.238, and 21.52.269.1; 
and by repealing Section 
21.15.2475, all relating to 
interim housing, read and 
adopted as read.  (Citywide)

Anne Proffit anne@highp
owermedia.c
om

The LUE should not be changed at all. To do so, you 
invite the ire of the public. And the public is voting this 
November to exclude as many current members of 
city clowncil as we can. Don't go here. You will regret 
it. And we will recall Robert Garcia, Robert Luna, Tom 
Modica and remove you all.

7/13/2020

26. (20-0585) 
Recommendation to declare 
ordinance amending the 
Long Beach Municipal Code 
by amending Sections 
21.15.966, 21.15.2290, 
21.15.2795, 21.15.2810, 
21.15.2985, 21.15.3095, 
Table 31-1, Table 32-1, 
Table 33 2 and Table 34 1;

Diana Jones hrhdiana200
0@yahoo.co
m

Vehemently oppose..! 7/12/2020

28. (20-0671) 
Recommendation to request 
City Attorney to report back 
to City Council in 90 days 
with options for an increase 
in the overall amount an 
individual caught storing, 
transporting, or deploying 
illegal fireworks pays when 
cited within the City of Long 
Beach.

Karen 
McCants

mellojack2@
aol.com

This is SO important--we have been absolutely 
TERRORIZED since May 2020 through July 2020 
with unprecedented amounts of horrific, incredibly 
loud, sleep-depriving, pet-terrorizing, and PTSD-
inflaming M80's and M100 BOMBS going off in Long 
Beach, 24 hours a day!! It's unlivable!! Whatever you 
can do to mitigate this nightmare--please do it!! A big 
part of the problem this year is that the SELLERS of 
these illegal fireworks had a HUGE advertising push 
for sales (and HUGE SALES!), due to the Covid 19 
cancellations of shows--which meant they were 
selling "buy one, GET TWO" type sales!! All over the 
country!! Something must be done about that or this 
will happen every year, I'm afraid. Please help!!  Me 
and my family members and pets with PTSD thank 
you. ðŸ˜¢

7/14/2020

071420eCommentsReport.xlsx Page 36 of 43 Printed:  7/14/20  4:23 P.M.     



eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of July 14, 2020
Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received
28. (20-0671) 
Recommendation to request 
City Attorney to report back 
to City Council in 90 days 
with options for an increase 
in the overall amount an 
individual caught storing, 
transporting, or deploying 
illegal fireworks pays when 
cited within the City of Long 
Beach.

Tania  Perez taniaohpeh@
gmail.com

Regressive taxes disproportionately affect poor, 
underprivileged, and underserved communities of 
color. While there needs to be an improved response 
regarding the storing, transporting, and/or deploying 
of fireworks within city limits, increased fines is a less 
than appropriate response. Police have been 
ineffective in catching and citing a majority of people 
using fireworks. Those that are caught and fined are 
more likely to come from disadvantaged 
neighborhoods due to an already increased police 
presence, making this fine (or fines of any kind) highly 
inequitable. An increased fine will not deter people 
from using fireworks, but it will harm already 
impoverished communities of color. 

7/14/2020

28. (20-0671) 
Recommendation to request 
City Attorney to report back 
to City Council in 90 days 
with options for an increase 
in the overall amount an 
individual caught storing, 
transporting, or deploying 
illegal fireworks pays when 
cited within the City of Long 
Beach.

Adreana 
Langston

adreanalang
ston@calalu
m.org

Increased fines are only effective as a deterrent if 
those committing illegal acts believe they will get 
caught and fined. Enforcement of the ban on illegal 
fireworks is a joke. What Iâ€™m calling for 
reallocating a portion of the LBPD budget  to other 
agencies that are actually better equipped to do 
enforcement. For example, the LBFD actually has 
armed enforcement officers whose job it is to crack 
down on residents engaging in behaviors that 
increase fire danger. There are only four officers. 
Iâ€™d like to see LBFDâ€™s budget increased in 
order to train additional enforcement officers to 
combat illegal fireworks.The Health Department is the 
city department that is in charge of dealing with noise 
complaints.  Iâ€™d like to see their budget increased 
enough for them to purchase air quality monitors to be 
placed around the city to sense chemicals associated 
with fireworks, AND to purchase sound triangulation 
devices to go around the city to sense the explosion 
of illegal fireworks

7/14/2020
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28. (20-0671) 
Recommendation to request 
City Attorney to report back 
to City Council in 90 days 
with options for an increase 
in the overall amount an 
individual caught storing, 
transporting, or deploying 
illegal fireworks pays when 
cited within the City of Long 
Beach.

Theresa Hew lthew1@yah
oo.com

The fine should increase to at least $5,000 in order to 
be a deterrent. But along with the fine must come 
enforcement. There has been none.  What authority 
will be granted the police to actively enforce issuing 
citations?  Please don't let this be strictly a 
pacification to make us think you are doing something 
about the problem.   Let's be a human and pet friendly 
city and start solving this problem.  

7/14/2020

28. (20-0671) 
Recommendation to request 
City Attorney to report back 
to City Council in 90 days 
with options for an increase 
in the overall amount an 
individual caught storing, 
transporting, or deploying 
illegal fireworks pays when 
cited within the City of Long 
Beach.

Louis Rosen lounrosen@c
omcast.net

Any increase in criminal penalties for those cited in 
connection with illegal fireworks will disproportionately 
affect the lower-income and minority communities of 
Long Beach. If the city does indeed have the goal of 
"reconciling" in the face of racism, as it has claimed, 
then any measure which imposes greater financial 
burdens and increased policing on those who are 
already struggling financially and disproportionately 
experiencing police violence is a huge step backward. 
The City should instead invest in efforts to increase 
education on the dangers of fireworks, 

7/13/2020
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28. (20-0671) 
Recommendation to request 
City Attorney to report back 
to City Council in 90 days 
with options for an increase 
in the overall amount an 
individual caught storing, 
transporting, or deploying 
illegal fireworks pays when 
cited within the City of Long 
Beach.

Cathlene 
Caccavalla

catattude@h
otmail.com

What is the purpose of having ordinances that aren't 
being enforced? The same ppl have been setting 
these off since mid March & are still doing it. How can 
we expect our police to enforce anything when they're 
being spread so thin and being harassed when they 
do try. We expect our police (& our teachers) to be 
experts at everything yet don't want to pay them for all 
the different jobs. Yes there are bad eggs but I don't 
believe any of you think defunding is the answer. Why 
would anyone want to take the chance to join the 
force? Why not put the vote to the ppl? This would get 
you out of any blame for any consequences. Just a 
thought....

7/13/2020

29. (20-0672) 
Recommendation to direct 
City Attorney to amend the 
City of Long Beach's 
eviction moratorium 
ordinance on commercial 
and residential units to 
extend through August 31, 
2020.

Tiffany Davy tsemoydavy
@gmail.com

I support this Agenda Item and it's intent to extend the 
City's of Long Beach's eviction moratorium. However I 
would like to ask that we consider seriously the 
update to the overall State Health order, and 
additional closures of some business who can not be 
operational during this second closure. Please 
reconsider the date of your extension, instead of 
needing to bring this item back to council next month 
to extend once again. Everything important in 2020 
has been affected. The Census, The Elections, The 
Budget, Statewide Legislation, Everything. 

Business as usual will not get us out of this pandemic.

7/14/2020
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29. (20-0672) 
Recommendation to direct 
City Attorney to amend the 
City of Long Beach's 
eviction moratorium 
ordinance on commercial 
and residential units to 
extend through August 31, 
2020.

Dave Shukla dave.shukla
@gmail.com

Please think ahead - we've just gone through another 
round of reclosing.

As a State and a City, we reopened too early.  

We don't need to come back on this next month, with 
more staff time and more council discussion wasted 
on what we are being forced to do by the inadequate 
and conflicting national response to the novel 
coronavirus pandemic.

We need to start thinking of how we are going to be 
supporting our residents and businesses through the 
rest of 2020.

This near interminable feeling 2020 is a wash.  
Continuing to push for "getting back to the way things 
were" misses that nothing will ever be the same after 
the worst self-inflicted public health crisis in this 
nation's history.  There is no "going back" - only 
forward through uncertain seas.

We are now firmly in the grips of Neurath's Bootstrap: 
we must rebuild the ship of this City towards Equity, 
board by board upon the open sea, whilst navigating 
the storms to come.  

Those storms come from the oil we sold for 100 
years.

7/14/2020

29. (20-0672) 
Recommendation to direct 
City Attorney to amend the 
City of Long Beach's 
eviction moratorium 
ordinance on commercial 
and residential units to 
extend through August 31, 
2020.

Tania  Perez taniaohpeh@
gmail.com

Considering the fact that the state and city closed 
down indoor operations for multiple businesses and 
many are unlikely to be able to resume their business 
in an outdoor setting, and unemployment is at an all 
time high, an extension on the eviction moratorium is 
of extreme necessity. Although an August 31 is 
workable, there needs to be an immediate 
consideration to extend this moratorium through the 
end of the year, at least, unless the city, county, and 
state is ready to see their homeless counts skyrocket. 

7/14/2020

29. (20-0672) 
Recommendation to direct 
City Attorney to amend the 
City of Long Beach's 
eviction moratorium 
ordinance on commercial 
and residential units to 
extend through August 31, 
2020.

Ann Garth anngarth8@
gmail.com

I support extending the eviction moratorium ordinance 
through the duration of the pandemic, and certainly 
through August 31st.

7/13/2020
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29. (20-0672) 
Recommendation to direct 
City Attorney to amend the 
City of Long Beach's 
eviction moratorium 
ordinance on commercial 
and residential units to 
extend through August 31, 
2020.

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

The long term reality is that residents are going to be 
financially impacted for a really long time. The sooner 
we accept that, the less money will be wasted based 
on the assumption and false theory that businesses 
and institutions will open right on up. LBUSD has 
already wasted money. The schools and the city 
would save a ton if they invested and went full force 
online services society. We are looking at a couple of 
years before average folks have access to a vaccine. 
The cost to stock food to reopen a restaurant is 
enormous. Why give them false hope. They lose 
money. Let's move forward with keeping residents in 
their homes while providing survival resources. It's the 
way to go to prevent Covid from thriving. Success 
now means keeping people alive under a roof. We 
have failed if people die or become homeless. That's 
our challenge. Lets meet it. 

7/13/2020

29. (20-0672) 
Recommendation to direct 
City Attorney to amend the 
City of Long Beach's 
eviction moratorium 
ordinance on commercial 
and residential units to 
extend through August 31, 
2020.

Eric Greene eric@ericgre
ene.com

What are small landlords supposed to do with non 
payment of rent?  I have tenant who is collecting 
unemployment AND also working - and being paid. 
She is a realtor who says she was affected - but we 
are in one the hottest markets. She knows how to 
play the system!  How is this fair?  We need to be 
able to collect rent and protect our housing providers 
from Foreclosure?  Why were business licenses for 
property owners given a break?  How are we any 
different than the city?  Why is there 2 standards for 
property owners and the city of Long Beach?  
Shameful!!!!!

7/12/2020
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29. (20-0672) 
Recommendation to direct 
City Attorney to amend the 
City of Long Beach's 
eviction moratorium 
ordinance on commercial 
and residential units to 
extend through August 31, 
2020.

Kathleen Br ktbbmom283
@gmail.com

This eviction moratorium deprives me of the use of 
my property.  Evictions have always been my last 
resort.  I work with my tenants.  You have decided 
that "government" knows better than experienced 
housing providers.   As a small landlord, I will lose my 
rental to the bank if I do not get rent. None of my 
expenses are being reduced: property taxes, 
insurance, maintenance, etc.  My tenant stopped 
paying rent in March.  I have requested some proof of 
a COVID-19 related reason for non-payment.  
Silence.  I cannot evict him and put in another tenant 
who is looking for quality housing.  Housing providers 
seem to be the only industry having to subsidize its 
customers.   My tenant will never pay back the rent.  
Any experienced landlord knows that the tenant will 
simply leave before my eviction is final - that is - if I 
am ever allowed control of  my property again.  Mayor 
Garcia has said that "good tenants" will pay back the 
rent.  That is naive and shows ignorance of the rental 
market.   

7/12/2020

29. (20-0672) 
Recommendation to direct 
City Attorney to amend the 
City of Long Beach's 
eviction moratorium 
ordinance on commercial 
and residential units to 
extend through August 31, 
2020.

Michelle Baker michellebake
r199@gmail.
com

I agree with this.  We have a 22% unemployment rate 
in LB.  We need to extend the eviction ban through 
Aug 31.  We had 33% of American house holds miss 
their rent payment last month.  This is not the time for 
people and businesses to be evicted.  Landlords 
should be getting some money from the LB program.   

7/12/2020

30. (20-0673) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute any 
and all necessary 
documents to amend 
Contract No. 35546 with 
Curative, Inc., of Menlo

Dave Shukla dave.shukla
@gmail.com

Support. 7/14/2020

30. (20-0673) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute any 
and all necessary 
documents to amend 
Contract No. 35546 with 
Curative, Inc., of Menlo 
Park CA for COVID-19

Ann Garth anngarth8@
gmail.com

I support spending as much as is needed to ensure 
adequate testing capacity. If these additional 
purchases are needed for adequate capacity, I 
support the item.

7/13/2020
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30. (20-0673) 
Recommendation to 
authorize City Manager, or 
designee, to execute any 
and all necessary 
documents to amend 
Contract No. 35546 with 
Curative, Inc., of Menlo 
Park CA for COVID-19

anaonymous 
anonymous

officialcharlie
email@gmail
.com

It is important that we meet the demand for testing. I 
recommend more public awareness announcements 
educating the public when it is appropriate to get 
tested to reduce over testing. People are over testing. 

7/13/2020
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